White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting


February 13, 2012

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:31 p.m. on Monday, February 13, 2012.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Deputy Treasurer, Aaron Graf, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, Richard Morrison, and Mr. & Mrs. Don Hackert.  The invocation was given by Trustee Graf.  

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of the January 9, 2012  Regular Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.  

Mr. Hackert took the floor and asked that the property they are using for a tree farm be re-zoned.  Supervisor Marshall will forward the request to our assessor.  We can contact him at 623-tree.  

We tabled the discussion on the personal property taxes for JR Sand and Gravel until the March meeting.

Ken Chamberlain gave his report.  

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay the bills as presented with the exception of the bill to Paul McAdams for snow plowing (Trustee Baker will contact him to see if the amount is correct, if so it will be approved).  Motion carried.                                     

Meeting adjourned at 8:28 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

